Present were: Roland Sallada, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Larry Abbott, Town Hall custodian, telephoned the office and dictated a letter to the Secretary, to be presented to the Selectmen, his resignation from his town hall duties to terminate September 1, 1976.

Mrs. Reginald Hayes was called regarding the sime signs she had painted for the New Boston centennial which have been posted by the roadside. The three signs are in need of freshening and she agreed to re-paint them.

Mr. James Ryan complained that the town snow plows had broken the fence on his property between his lawn and the town hall sidewalk. The Selectmen observed the problem and Mr. Andrews agreed to fix it in the morning.

A check was received from Wilcox Lumber in payment of lumber cut from the Lydia Dodge lot.

Oliver Dodge applied for an intent to cut form. The Selectmen approved the application and agreed there would be no tax, since it is for his own use.

There was discussion on painting the old fire house for July 4. The Selectmen have not yet decided who will do the painting.

The Selectmen started work on assessment cards regarding new buildings and improvements.